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ADDENDUM TO Memorandum








Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:
Chair Beal and Members of the Portland Planning Board

From:
Jean Fraser, Planner


Date:
March 14, 2006

Re:
March 14, 2006 Planning Board Hearing


Woodard & Curran Office Expansion-  Building Addition, 41 Hutchins Drive

ADDENDUM #1

Re:  Potential Condition ii:   Contribution to traffic intersection improvement

The memorandum includes Tom Erricos’ undertaking, in relation to the possible need for improvements at the Congress Street/Hutchins Drive intersection, which stated:

“I will be communicating this issue with Gorrill-Palmer and will ask them to identify possible strategies for mitigating the deficiencies.  Following identification of the improvement strategy, I will determine a cost sharing contribution that the applicant would be expected to contribute.”

Attached please find the concept plan for an improvement strategy as prepared by Gorrill-Palmer. Tom Errico broadly accepts this concept as a solution to improve the service level at this intersection, but notes that some additional land may be needed to allow the right-of-way at the corners to include a sidewalk. Gorrill-Palmer estimate the concept (as shown) would cost on the order of $139,000, which does not include legal, engineering or right-of-way costs.

Tom Errico has suggested that a contribution of $5000 towards the cost of an improvement strategy would be appropriate in view of the likely cost of the improvement strategy and the proportion of trips attributable to Woodard & Curran employees (as a % of all trips).  The City has requested financial contributions of this kind in other cases (eg Warren Ave. and Riverside Street). The contribution would be placed in an account dedicated to this improvement project and other parties would be requested to contribute on a similar basis when and where justified.  Other funding would also be sought (eg PACTS BTIP process) but it is unlikely that the project could go forward within three years.  

The potential condition number ii on page 6 of the memorandum is suggested to be modified to:

i. That the applicant shall contribute $5000 to an account that would be used to fund traffic improvements to the intersection at Hutchins Drive/Congress Street. If part or all of the contribution remains unused, or is determined not to be required, within ten years after the issuance of the Certificate of Occupancy, the unexpended portion of the contribution funds shall be returned to the applicant. 
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